\_\_\_\_\_\_

## Present:

Jean-Pierre Dufey Clara Gaspar Richard Jacobsson (Minutes) Beat Jost Hans Muller Marianna Zuin Yuri Ermoline ?

## 1. News

No news except that accidentally the minutes from the previous Online meeting were not published. This has been done now.

## 2. FE/Control/DAQ workshop agenda

Beat outlined the agenda of the upcoming workshop (May 16 - 19) in order to discuss the contents. The DAQ and the Control will be concentrated to one day (Thursday). As the audience will mostly be composed of Front-End people, it was felt that the Control and DAQ sections of the workshop should put emphasis on matters which concern the FE and sub-detectors. Separate meetings will be organized for pure DAQ and Control issues.

The presentation on the "Interface to and Front-End multiplexing "was moved from the DAQ part to the FE days. Concerning the presentation on the Readout Unit, it was decided not to go into details conerning data errors and handling but only to flash the error format.

The order of the presentations on Control was changed to start out with requirements and later discuss the implementations.

So far, we have had no recent news from the Geneva Engineering School but it's possible they will have something to present on the Firewire.

Friday will be a summary day where discussion on major issues can continue.

About 30 people are expected to participate. Jorgen will try to organize the workshop, as last year, in the directorate meeting room on the sixth floor of building 60.

## 2. AOB

No other businesses.